
 
 

DIARY DATES 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week seems to have zoomed by and feels a bit of a blur. We have been extremely busy rehearsing for our 
harvest festival and engaging in lots of outdoor learning looking at how autumn affects the trees and other 
plants. As we move fully into the season of autumn, we have been reflecting on Harvest and the true meaning 
of this time. Harvest festivals are believed to date back to ancient Britain. Lots of different religions celebrate a 
similar form of festival, as it was a time where people would have the most food from the plants they grew. 

Farmers gave thanks for a good harvest during the full moon closest to the autumn equinox, it was important 
to them because it meant they could store the food and eat well through the hard winter months. 

Here at St Peter’s we have been thinking about the Christian Festival of Harvest as well as Harvest around the 
world. On Wednesday the children were treated to a wonderful morning when they went into Strawson’s Field 
to see two types of tractors that are used on the 200 fields around this area. Alistair and Claire Roberts, Sally 
Nicholls (Adeline’s mummy) and Zoe, who have the two nearest farms to us very kindly came along with not 
only tractors but buckets of wheat, maize, corn and beans to show the children. The children were shown a 
tractor with a seed drill and ‘Colin the Fifth’. The enthusiasm for this was delightful to see and the children 
asked really interesting questions. Later in the afternoon the whole school was treated to a ‘Harvest Live’ 
event put on by the National Farmers Union, with over 180,000 pupils joining the live stream. As part of this, 
the children were invited to cook a special recipe of Palak Paneer and see where all the ingredients had come 
from. The Busy Bees participated in this part, all joining in to prepare the ingredients before having a great 
tasting session. I have to say they were amazing, and it smelled and tasted delicious! Well done Busy Bees. 

Following this we had our beautiful Harvest Festival at St Peter’s Church today. It was wonderful to see so 
many parents and carers attend church with us. The children were absolutely brilliant. Although we can  
prepare for this, you can never quite predict what will happen, especially for our youngest members of school, 
many of whom have not been to St Peter’s Church before. We couldn’t have asked for a better service with 
them. 

Tues 10 Oct 5-6pm Open Evening for Prospective Parents September 2024 Entry 
Wed 11 Oct 9.15-10am Open Morning for Prospective Parents September 2024 Entry 
Tues 17 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations by appointment 
Thurs 19 Oct Parent Teacher Consultations by appointment 
w/c 6 Nov St Peter’s Book Week   ** NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS ** 

ISSUE NO. 5 :   6 Oct 2023 

❑  THINGS TO CHECK THIS WEEK: 

❑ School Photograph Order placed 

❑ Appointment for Parent Evening made 

❑ Full PE Kit in school at all times 
❑ Named wellies in school 
❑ All items of uniform, coats, etc clearly named 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO…   
 

Alice (age 6) 

The Lord will  indeed provide what is good; and our land will yield its harvest  Psalm 85:12 



 

 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

CLASS NEWS 

We do understand that this is a long first half term 
for the children, so hope you have a very peaceful  
weekend and are able to enjoy the warmer 
weather that has been predicted. Enjoy! 
 

God bless,   Lenia Greenaway 

 
Dear Father God, 

 
Each season brings us something new to enjoy, 

With sunny days and rainy days our crops grow larger, 

Fruit and vegetables ripen ready for us to harvest. 

Thank you for all the food we have to eat. 

Let us remember people who do not have enough. 

Help us to be kind to others, in our thoughts,  
words, and deeds. 
 

Amen. 

BUSY BEES 

This week our Busy Bees have been extremely busy!!! We have learned new sounds during our phonics  
sessions, how to write those sounds and how to apply them to read new words. In Maths we have been  
mastering number 5, learning to count to 5 using the counting principles developed during the last few weeks 
and represented numbers up to 5 in concrete and pictorial ways as well as linking an amount to the numerals 
1, 2, 3, 4 and 5. We have also celebrated Harvest in a very special way; some local farmers came and visited us 
with their tractors in the morning and we have learned so much about farming and the life of a farmer.  
Collective worship took place on the field with a very special prayer related to Harvest from Reverend Ashton. 
In the afternoon we joined online with thousands of other schools in England for a session of Harvest LIVE 
where we cooked a special Indian food called Palak Panner. All the Busy Bees helped, and they all ate their 
share of this amazing food.  

 

Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  
Southwark Diocesan Board of Education 

Supporting Christian Education 

01883 712439  hello@stpetersinfant.org        www.stpetersinfant.org 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

7 15 13 

Well 
done 

LADYBIRDS 

Ladybirds have really enjoyed this week. We have been working hard 
for our church service, practising all the songs. We really hope you 
enjoyed it. We thoroughly enjoyed our collective worship on  
Strawson’s Field on Wednesday, seeing the amazing tractors. In  
English we continued looking at ‘Lila and the Secret of Rain’, thinking 
about using adjectives to describe a setting and a character. In 
Maths we have been learning about 2D shapes and whether they 
have lines of symmetry or not. In History we have continued to learn 
about Ruby Bridges. We created fact files about her life and her 
achievements for Black Civil Rights in America.  

DRAGONFLIES 

Dragonflies have had a very scientific week! We have focused our science by creating healthy, unhealthy and 
balanced meals. We investigated the properties of foods to find out which contains protein, carbohydrates 
etc.  We used this as a base for our first proper experiment in Year 2—we are investigating what different 
drinks do to our teeth. We are using eggs to represent our teeth and testing the effects of coke, juice and 
water on the ‘enamel’ (shell) over time. We will share our results with you next week. In English this week we 
have been using imperative verbs to help Paddington navigate life in London. In Maths we have been looking 
at ‘greater than’ and ‘less than’ a number and how to show this mathematically.  

HOMEWORK 

Busy Bees:   Handwriting practice sheets  

Ladybirds:    Number Bonds 

Dragonflies: Adding using partitioning  

ST PETER’S CHURCH, TANDRIDGE 

Sunday 8 October 
11am    Family Communion  
4.30pm   Café Service @ St Mary’s Church, Oxted      
6.30pm   Evensong 
 
 

Diary Dates:  
 

Sat 7 Oct Harvest Supper at St Peter’s (Tandridge Village Hall) 
Sat 14 Oct  Christmas Fair in The_Space in Oxted Community Hall 
Sun 5 Nov  Memorial Service at St Mary’s Church  
Sat 25 Nov Trivia Quiz evening at Oxted Community Hall  

 

Phone: 01883 714263 
Email:stmaryoxted.stpetertandridge@gmail.com  

https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/
St_Peters_Church.aspx 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every child very seriously. If you are ever concerned about a child please speak in 
confidence to our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads, Mr Atterton and 

Mrs Vaquinhas.  

If you feel you have not had a satisfactory response from us to any child protection issue, please phone the contact centre on:                                 
 

           Tel: 0300 200 1006 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
A polite reminder that the closing date for free 
delivery back to school is Thursday 12 October  

– we are unable to accept any 
order forms in school after this 
date. Please hand your order 
forms in to the school office. 

Online orders need to be placed 
by Sunday 15 October if you wish 
to benefit from free delivery to 
school.  

 

ATTENDANCE: ABSENCE IN TERM TIME 
We have updated our Absence Request form to reflect 
changes made in government this year. If you require 
your child to be absent from school during term time, 
for any reason, this form should be filled in correctly 
with as much supporting evidence as possible, and 
submitted to Miss Greenaway for authorization as 
appropriate. We will be meeting with our new 
Education Inclusion Officer next week, so will share 
any other legal updates with you after this time. The 
officer will be looking at all attendance and any 
patterns in absence so that systems can be put in 
place to support those families, where necessary. 

The Absence Request form should be used to request 
all/any planned absence from school including  
medical appointments, early  
collection, and holiday request. 
Planned absence taken without 
having completed this form in  
advance may be recorded as  
unauthorised.  

The form can be downloaded 
from the school website : 
https://stpetersinfant.org/letters-home/ 

mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.stpetersinfant.org
mailto:info@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.stpetersinfant.org
https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/St_Peters_Church.aspx
https://stpeterstandridge.uk/Groups/343723/St_Peters_Church.aspx
https://stpetersinfant.org/letters-home/


A FANTASTIC WAY TO START THE HALF TERM HOLIDAY! 

“Hoops, there it is!” 

London Lions vs Surrey Scorchers 
St. Peter’s is delighted to have been offered an amazing opportunity to see the London 
Lions basketball team take on the Surrey Scorchers at the iconic Copper Box Arena in 
the Olympic Park!  
 
Taking place on Sunday 22 October at 16:30, students and families can enjoy the game 
without worrying about getting up for school the next morning as it’s half term! 
 
Tickets are £10 each with all proceeds going to St Peter’s School! 
 
We’re against the clock, here’s THE BUZZER BEATER…  As the end of term is nearly 
upon us we need to be quick to arrange and distribute the tickets before the holidays. 
Please email friends@stpetersinfant.org 

With the number of tickets you require and send the relevant payment to the friends 
account: Friends of St Peter’s C of E School, a/c 63275183, sort code 20-76-55 
(reference bball + surname) by 10am on Monday 16 October. 

This was an incredibly fun event last term with fantastic feedback from all who  
attended of all ages (even the really little ones!). Please feel free to share with friends 
and family. 

 

We call that a SLAM DUNK! 

We have some great news!   

 
Showtime Performing Arts classes are back in Oxted on Sunday  
mornings, in the drama studio. 

 
9am to 10am for Tinytime, ages 3+ to 5+ and 10am to 1pm for Showtime (5+).   
 
Showtime is made up of three 1 hour sessions covering dance, acting, singing and 
everything in between. 
 
Our classes are fun, professional and motivating. Our aim is to bring out the best 
in each of our students, and we do this in a creative and  
inspiring manner. 
 
Come and see what Showtime is all about, your trial class is free. 
 
Register on our website, www.showtime.london, like our facebook page and follow 
us on instagram. 

mailto:friends@stpetersinfant.org
http://www.showtime.london



